Stockdale Independent School District
SHAC MEETING
February 2, 2022

SHAC meeting was held Wednesday February, 2022 at 3:45pm in the Junior High Library.

Members Present: Samaris Velazquez, Deirdre Hastings, Callie Luna, and Cindy Luna

Public is welcome to these meetings and it was posted on out website.  

The meeting is being recorded.

Health Services – Nurse Deirdre Hastings discussed the increase of COVID cases throughout all January.  The implementation of a new COVID policy for our school that matches that of the public.  5 days isolation at home followed by 5 days of mask wearing at school for the COVID positive person along with any household members.  Nurse reported the immunization to state as is done every year prior to Christmas vacation.  

Nutirition Director- Samaris Velazquez discussed the need for more staff in the cafeteria.  Still seeing effects from the nation wide shortage.  Also, discussed cancelling the previously mention ‘Family Fun Run’ due to the increase of COVID positive numbers.  All members decided it was for the best to cancel the event. 

PE – Coach Callie Luna discussed the annual 100 days 100 miles event they had on the Elementary Campus to bring families together with their children to exercise together.  Also, students working on their ‘Milers Club’ achieve their running goals as individuals in their own fitness goals.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting concluded at 4:10 pm. 


